
CRESCENT HILL COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 

February 4, 2010 

 

     Before the meeting began, president Tim Allen asked new parliamentarian C. J. 
Parrish to read some guidelines for conduct of the meeting. The reading included such 
rules as speaking only after being recognized by the chair, identifying oneself when 
speaking, turning off cell phones and the like. 
 
     Then the meeting commenced at 7:36 p.m.  Tim noted that, since the January meeting 
had lacked a quorum, there were two sets of minutes to be accepted. They were. 
     Treasurer Brian Butler delivered the treasurer’s report, which is attached below. 
     Officer Marc Hall delivered the crime report, which also is attached below. The good 
news, he said, is that people are doing a better job of locking their vehicles. The bad news 
is that they still are leaving valuables in plain sight inside the vehicles, and miscreants are 
breaking the windows to get the goods.  
     Metro Councilwoman Tina Ward-Pugh said she has applied for a grant from E.on U.S. 
that would permit planting of 100 redbuds on a problem bank in the Cochran Hill area. 
She’ll involve Mike Hayman, a tree expert associated with Whitehall historic home on 
the project. 
     She also announced that the United Crescent Hill Ministries is trying to raise $7,000 
from donors, in order to secure matching money of $3 for every dollar raised, from the 
Metro Government and LG&E. “Your $7,000 turns into $28,000,” she said. The money 
must be raised by April. 
     Tim introduced Sally Marcum, who will be a new district rep from the Kennedy Park 
District. She said she got involved in Kathleen Batsel’s park project there and decided to 
take it a step further and become involved in the council. George and Millie Kaelin will 
share a district rep’s job, also in the Kennedy district. 
 
New Business 

 

    Barb Sinai moved approval of the previously elected officers and members of the 
board of directors of the Crescent Hill Community Council – a list which includes district 
reps, committee chairs and others – and the whole slate was approved by a vote. A list of 
the names of those approved is attached below, courtesy of Barbara McGee, council 
historian. 
 
District Representative Reports 

 
     Sue Ritman reported that Reservoir Park was close to distributing a new neighborhood 
phone directory. Volunteers gathered the information for the directory going door to 
door, then designed and laid out the document. Sue solicited donations from businesses 
on Frankfort Avenue and managed to raise the money to cover the project. 
 
    Paul Kinsley said a business in St. Matthews has expressed an interest in working with 
the Hillcrest district to match money raised for UCHM at the district’s Halloween event. 



Committee Reports 

 
      Beautification committee chair Cabrina Bosco said her committee is working with the 
Center for Neighborhoods on the PAINT program –Producing Art in Neighborhoods 
Together – which finds pieces of property whose owners are willing to have public art 
projects undertaken on them. They will attend a workshop and meet with artists, and then 
discuss proposals. The hope is one art project will be put into place next Spring. 
 
    Barb Sinai, of the Neighborhood Planning Committee, said a turn-of-the-century house 
on S. Hite will be demolished because it is beyond repair and replaced by something that 
is getting an architect’s attention now. She said a new condominium building with some 
retail space is planned for a vacant lot on Weiser Avenue, and that neighbors are talking 
with the developer about it. 
 
     Membership chair Jerry Fielden said the council has 350 members. He praised Barb 
McGee’s effort in getting businesses on the council discount card, which he said was 
mailed to members recently. 
 
     Newsletter advertising manager Darrell Anne Driskill said she has brought two new 
advertisers on board. 
 
     Joanne Walker called for volunteers to help put together a council float for FABA’s 
annual Easter Parade, which is April 3. Walgreen’s always gives $50 worth of candy to be 
distributed from the float, she said. 
 
    Kathy Schmitt said the Fourth of July committee is beating the bushes for fireworks 
money. Paul Kinsley said he is forming an exploratory committee within the Fourth of 
July Committee to begin looking at a fourth of July event for 2011. Pat Brinson said 21 
artists have signed up so far for the 2010 event. 
 
At Large Representatives  

 

    Kathleen Batsel, of Kennedy Park, said her group has raised nearly $20,000, and has 
shrubbery from the Crescent Hill Garden Club to be planted next year. They’ll need some 
volunteer muscle to get that done. Also the three new park benches will put in place at the 
top of the park, and MSD has agreed to remediate the park’s drainage problems. And 
there is talk of a Kennedy Park ice cream social sometime this year. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.  



Crescent Hill Community Council 

Crime Report 02/04/2010 
  

Burglary: 
222 S. Birchwood Ave.            1/11     1700-0750       Under construction home entered 
through boarded up back door.  Jewelry stolen. 
2736 Frankfort Ave.     1/17     1700-2142       Boys haven Apts.  Known suspect broke 
into apt and stole $2,600 in items. 
132 N. Crestmoor Ave.            1/13     1200-1700       Key hidden in flower pot used for 
entry and pistol stolen.   
307 Franck Ave.                      1/21     0710                2 Unl garages rummaged through 
nothing stolen. 
241 Franck Ave.                      1/21     0200-1400       Unl garage and car rummaged 
through nothing stolen. 

Theft fm Auto: 
302 S. Peterson Ave.               1/14     1800-1100       Unk entry jewelry taken 
52 East Over Ct.                      1/16     2200-0900       Unl Veh $800.00 items taken 
2825 Lexington Rd.                  1/17     1730-2204       Window busted gps taken 
317 Mccready Ave.                 1/18     0350-0400       Window busted ipod, purse, 
clothing 
128 Cannons Ln.                      1/18     1016                Window busted ipod, backpack 
141 Weisser Ave.                     1/18     1223                Window busted ipod, clothes 
2718 Frankfort Ave.                 1/18     2100-0800       Unk entry $2K in stereo equipment 
227 Blackburn Ave.                 1/20     2000-0700       Unl veh. $7K,  tools & computers 
308 Franck Ave.                      1/20     2000-1130       Unk entry bottle of liquor stolen 
320 Franck Ave.                      1/20     2000-0800       Unk entry computer, gps, ipod 
413 Franck Ave.                      1/20     2200-0700       Unk entry cell phone taken 
15 Eastover Ct.                        1/24     1900-0700       2 vehicles, unk entry, ipod, gps, cd’s 
304 Peterson Ave.                    1/24     1400-0900       Unk entry Ipod taken 
2740 Frankfort Ave.                 1/25     1645-2200       Window busted dolls taken 
3 Eastover Ct.                          1/25     2100-1430       Unk entry laptop, cd’s, radar taken 
128 Cannons Ln.                      2/3       0400-0500       Widow busted stereo taken 
205 Cannons Ln.                      2/2       2030-0700       Window busted stereo taken 
152 S. Crestmoor Ave.            2/3       0944                Unk entry ipod, gps taken 
180 Weisser Ave.                     2/3       1144                Window busted stereo taken 
201 MCCready Ave.               2/2       1800-0730       Unk entry dvd player taken 

Theft:  
103 Pennsylvania Ave.  1/16     1049                A/C unit taken from home 
3105 Lexington Rd.                  1/15     1800-0700       Copper downspouts taken $1K 
2825 Lexington Rd.                  1/28     1615-1730       2 Victims left wallets in pants 
while working out at the Seminary gym.  Wallets stolen. 
230 Masonic Home Dr.            1/31     0700-1900       Green Isuzu stolen, KY 594ddm 
  



Crescent Hill Community Council Officers 
2010 

 

 
 

(Area codes are all 502 unless noted otherwise) 
 

POSITION NAME PHONE EMAIL 

President Tim Allen 931-1592  president@crescenthill.us 

Vice-President Paul Kinsley 741-4619  p.kinsley@insightbb.com 

Secretary Joe Ward 897-7819  secretary@crescenthill.us 

Treasurer Brian Butler 899-5483  chcctreasurer@bellsouth.net 

Past President Pat Brinson 895-2754  pbrinson@insightbb.com 

    
 

CHCC District Representatives 
Chatsworth Barbara Koch McGee 893-9691  Barbara.mcgee@insightbb.com 

  Nancy Knadler 407-0941 nknadler@hotmail.com 

Cochran Hill Mary Jo Dike 594-6951  mjd67@insightbb.com 

  VACANCY    

Dumesnil House Cullen Lowery 384-4200  cullenalowery@hotmail.com 

 Gary Conklin 418-2215  conklingary@mac.com 

Emmet Field Darrell Anne Driskill 893-3694  ddriskill@flash.net 

  VACANCY   

Fairview/Hillcrest Diana Gautier 894-8820  dianag60@bellsouth.net 

 Kathy Schmitt 643-7428  k.schmitt59@insightbb.com 

Kennedy Park Sally Marcum 893-7831  sallymarcum1@gmail.com. 

  
George Kaelin/ 
Millie Kaelin 

523-8190 
893-7837 

 gkaelinster@gmail.com/ 
 Katherine48@hotmail.com 

Reservoir Park Pat Schmidt 896-4516  patwerline@aol.com` 

  Sue Ritman 897-5784  sritman@bellsouth.net 

St. Joseph Joann Walker 895-2574  None 

  Judy Meadows 897-7068  judy-bobmeadows@insightbb.com 

Stilz District Rosalind Heinz 895-0024  rozky@aol.com 

  Cynthia Thomas  899-1252  cynthiathomas1@insightbb.com 

At Large Ann Adams 797-1660 ayadams@insightbb.com 

 Kathleen Batsel 614-5252  Kathleen@batsel.net 

 Barb Bower 235-5533  drbarbarabower@insightbb.com 

 Kristin Kephart 894-8830  kkephart@gmail.com 

 CJ Parrish 753-8806  cjparrish@mhky.com 

  Tommy Thomas 894-2380  tthomas@fcbok.com 

  Suzanne Ward 897-7819  wardsuz@bellsouth.net 

 Zach Zinser 744-5330  zach@zinserbenefitservices.com 



In addition to calling your district reps for assistance, remember that you can also call City Call at 
311 for many of your neighborhood concerns.  Don’t just let something bother you—call for 
assistance 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

4th of July Co-Chairs 
Jerry Fielden 
Kathy Schmitt 

895-2754 
896-4596 

 jgfielden@insightbb.com 
 k.schmitt59@insightbb.com 

Beautification 
 
  -Tree Program 

Cabrina Bosco/ 
Caerwynn DuGua-DeMonts 
Tim Allen 

897-6413 
641-4818 
931-1592 

 cabrinabosco@bellsouth.net 
 None 
 tallenmd@bellsouth.net 

Comprehensive Plan Barbara Sinai 895-8914  jjsina01@hotmail.com 

Crime Prevention Diana Gautier 894-8820  dianag60@bellsouth.net 

Education VACANT   

Finance & Budget Brian Butler 899-5483  treasurer@crescenthill.us 

Historian Barbara Koch McGee 893-9691  historian@crescenthill.us 

Membership 
- Secretary 
- Discount Cards 
- Welcome Committee 

VACANT 
Jerry Fielden 
Barb McGee 
Sue Ritman 

 
895-2754 
893-9691 
897-5784 

 
 jgfielden@insightbb.com 
 Barbara.mcgee@insightbb.com 
 sritman@bellsouth.net 

Newsletter –Editor 
-Newsletter –Ads 
-Newsletter - Billing 

Miriam Forinash 
Darrell Anne Driskill 
Zach Zinser 

263-8960 
893-3694 
744-5330 

 mhforina@yahoo.com 
 ddriskil@flash.net 
 zach@zinserbenefitservices.com 

Publicity Janine Linder 807-0148  janinelinder@insightbb.com 
Social Committee 
- Spirit of Crescent Hill Awards 

Joyce Cossavella 
 

895-2654 
 

 Jcc153@bellsouth.net 
 

Transportation Shawn Dikes 721-9067  dikes@pbworld.com 

Volunteer Coordinator Lorie Jacobs 896-6820  gloriebee@bellsouth.net 

Websites: 
Crescenthill.us 
Neighborhoodlink.com/Louisville/ 
     crescent 

Jason Seiber 
Barbara Koch McGee 

367-5074 
893-9691 

webmaster@crescenthill.us 
historian@crescenthill.us 

If you want to become involved, contact Lorie Jacobs, our Volunteer Coordinator,  
or the chair of the committee that interests you 

 

NEIGHBORHOOD LIAISONS (Non-voting) 

Crescent Hill Garden Club  Judy Gogan 899-1899 goganonhill@aol.com 

Crescent Hill Library of LFPL Debra Oberhausen 574-1793 debra@lfpl.org 

Field Elementary School Vacant   

Frankfort Ave. Business Assn. Barbara Bower 235-5533 drbarbarabower@insightbb.com 

Masonic Homes of Kentucky C.J. Parrish 753-8806 cjparrish@mhky.com 

Peterson Dumesnil House Joyce Cossavella 895-2654 Jcc153@bellsouth.net 

Southern Baptist Seminary Lawrence Smith 897-4141 lasmith@sbts.edu 

St. Joseph Children’s Home Barry Walker, Exec. Director 893-0241 barryw@sjkids.org 

United Crescent Hill Ministries Dave Bush 893-0346 dbush@uchmlouky.org 

Ursuline Campus vacant   

Village Manor Travis Yates, Manager 897-6174 tyates@beaconproperty.com 

 
CHCC Meeting Dates 

Meetings are generally at the Peterson-Dumesnil House 1st Thursday of month at 7:30 p.m. 
January 7, 2010 
February 4, 2010 

March 4, 2010 



April 1, 2010 
May 6, 2010 
June 3, 2010 

July 4
 
& 5

th
, 2010 OLD FASHIONED 4

th
 OF JULY & ART SHOW 

August 5, 2010 
September - ANNUAL MEETING AND DESSERT WITH THE MAYOR 

October 7, 2010 
November 4, 2010 

December HOLIDAY OPEN HOUSE 
 

www.crescenthill.us 

www.neighborhoodlink.com/louisville/crescent/ 


